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	 Term 4, Week 9	  08 December 2022

Calendar
December

Thursday 8	 Year 6 Farewell

	 Mangoe Order Collection

Friday 9	 Scripture Christmas Service

	 Mangoe Order Collection

	 Meal Deal Day-Only pre-ordered meals 
available

Monday 12	 Year 2 - School Swim Program

Wednesday 14	 Entries for Neminghas Got Talent 
Close

Friday 16	 Nemingha's Got Talent

	 Last Day of Term - Mufti Day

Monday 19	 Staff Development Day

Tuesday 20	 Staff Development Day

January 2023

Friday 27	 Staff Development Day

Monday 30	 Staff Development Day

Tuesday 31	 Year 1 - Year 6 Return

February 

Wednesday 1 	 Kindergarten Start

Friday 10	 School Swimming Carnival 

Presentation Day
Congratulations to our award winners for 2022.We hope 
you enjoyed our slide show that was emailed to families 
last week. 

More photos will be avaible to view on the school website 
next week.

Last Day Mufti
Friday 16 December will be a Mufti Day. 
Please ensure your child still wears 
enclosed shoes, and a sunsafe hat and 
shirt. No gold coin donation is required.



Newslink	 Page 2

		  Student leadership.
Skye Davis, Principal 

As the end of 2022 approaches I’d 
like to thank our School Captains, 
Kora and Beau as well as our Vice 
Captains, Hannah and Will for a job 
well done. 

Last assembly for 2022

Their dedication, time and service to our school 
community is very much appreciated. They have led 
assemblies, school events and meetings. All four students 
have enhanced school culture by preparing for special 
occasions, greeting guests in our school and carrying out 
their responsibilities diligently. 

I appreciate all the positive memories that this group 
has given me. I am very glad to work with students who 
consistently set outstanding examples. Their leadership 
skills have evolved throughout the year and I congratulate 
them on their achievements. 

You have been wonderful role models for all of our students 
and I am sure our 2023 captains; Chloe, Lucas, Lillian 
and Brodie will do a great job following in your footsteps.

Thank you lunch excursion this week

Class Spotlight - K/1B
Just like that the year is almost done. K/1B have 
been on the go challenging ourselves all term! 
Notable mentions, our assembly item – we sang 
Loren Ryan’s I can sing a rainbow in Gamilaraay 
Language and Sign Language. MADD Nights – oh 
what fun! The smiles said it all.
We would like to thank Mrs Harris for helping us with our 
dance. We were magic! Learning Gamilaraay language – 
our favourite words bigibila – echidna, dhinawan – emu and 
balabalaa – butterfly. Enjoying Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander games - Gorri, Kai and Tarnambi were challenging 
but showed how determined we can be. We have been 
busy working collaboratively with 5S reading and writing.

 

‘Reading is the best and 
writing, MADD Night 
practices and going to 
see Edward the Emu. It 
was amazing and funny.’ 
Connor

‘I liked MADD Night and 
maths. I was a bit upset 
that I didn’t get to sing 
the rainbow song at our 
assembly but I loved 
watching the video 
Miss Barrett took for 
us.’ Bowen  

‘I love maths and we get to 
learning what we can do with 
numbers like adding and time’ 
Kaydie 

‘I just love writing’ Bronte

Karyn Barrett
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Fortnightly focus on 
Literacy and Numeracy 

Explore our collection of fun maths activities over the 
summer school holidays. 

The Everyday Maths Hub (from NSW Mathematics 
Strategy) continues to expand and is a great resource 
for parents and carers to support mathematics and 
numeracy learning, helping to enhance students' 
confidence and engagement. 

Whether it’s planning a road trip, exploring the great 
outdoors, entertaining over the Christmas period, 
swimming, or creating a play list there’s an activity to 
get children involved with mathematics. Check out the 
new resources in “Summer holiday maths activities”. 

Wishing you all a Happy Holiday and a Merry Christmas. 

Lynne Weis

Mango Mania
Our mangos have arrived. Please come and collect them 
tomorrow during school hours. Thank you to the Nemingha 
community for your support of our fundraiser. 

Roxanne Harris

Choir Update
We wish our dedicated choir good luck with their 
performance at the Kootingal Carols on Saturday evening. 
Merry Christmas to all! 

We would also like to sincerely thank Baida and One Steel 
for their generous support for our School Spectracular 
excursion. 

Roxanne Harris

Ripper Recycling
On canteen days and, even during our MADD Nights, people 
have been thoughtfully recycling their 10c bottles and cans 
in our school's allocated bins. With one Meal Deal for the 
year still to go, and with the bottles already recycled during 
the term, we expect to raise an additional $50 towards the 
Year 6 gift to the school. Thank you to our band of Year 
6 students and parents for passing these bottles through 
the machines during the year: Zahlia and Kain Norman; Pia 
and Natalie Flemming; Emma and Kath Geddes; and Ailie 
and Michael Gibson. Your contribution has been greatly 
appreciated. Thank you.

Vanessa Miller

Nemingha's Got Talent
Students have begun finalising costumes, props and 
polishing their acts in preparation for next week's 
Nemingha's Got Talent. All students are invited to enter the 
talent show competition run by the school leaders. Students 
will perform in front of their peers on Friday 16 December. 
The top three places will receive a prize. Students may only 
perform in one item and each item has a 2 minute time limit. 
Each student entering is required to pay a 50c entry fee, 
which is being collected by our school captains throughout 
each school day leading up to the event. Entries close next 
Wednesday. Good luck!

Amy Davidson and Vanessa Miller
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The following notes have been sent home 
this week:

Selected students 
Kootingal Christmas Carols
5/6M Class presentations
Gamilaraay Language Lesson 

All StudentsAll Students
Class End of Year Parties 

Thank you Joblink Plus
Thank you Joblink Plus for the wonderful Didgeridoo 
program you have run for our students.We have thoroughly 
enjoyed learning about Aborignal Culture and buidling 

Didgeridoos.

Basketball Success

GRAND FINAL GLORY
The Nemingha Grizzly team fought hard to make it 
to the Grand Final. At one stage they thought they 
had missed their chance. 
This team showed great determination and dedication to 
come away with one of the closest games in history. Even 
Will Elwin who was away with Beau Wiegold came back 
early to make sure the team was set. It was the last game 
for Jiah and Beau who will move to High School next year. 
Thank you to all the parents who go every week to support 
and take the boys to the game and Mr Dean Bliss who 
coached the team. The winning shots came from Brodie 
Bliss who was as he said ‘in the zone’ and blocked out 
everyone. The boys worked super hard as a team and their 
efforts were rewarded.

Beau Wiegold, Jiah Kelly, Brodie Bliss, Max Thompson, 
Ryan Tongue,Mathew Murphy, Parker Beaton

Max-What I remember about the grand final was when there 
was only 2.9 seconds left on the clock and Brodie got fouled 
for 2 shots and we were down 21-20.  When I saw the time 
I literally started trying but at the end of the day we still got 
the win!! Go grizzly’s. And the quote of the game is no days 
off, work hard by Swany.

Jiah-I remember that when we had 5 seconds to go we had 
to many team fouls that every time we got another foul they 
got free throws and we got fouled then they got 2 shots and 
they got two shots and Max started to cry and my quote 
is-good teams become great ones when the members trust 
each other enough to surrender me for the we.

Parker-I remember that we were winning 19-20 but we gave 
them a foul. They got 2 shots and they made both. It was 
21-20 and brodie the goat got a shooting foul and he made 
both shots with 2.9 seconds left and won. My quote is: talent 
wins games but teamwork wins championships.

Nemingha Nets
Nemingha Nets played there Grand final last week. This 
is the first year they have played together.The team is 
coached by Mrs Porter.They were runners up to a team that 
has been undefeated all year. They played really well, the 
score was 38 to 22. 


